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Dear Parents,

I hope you and your families had a lovely summer break—both the students and the staff deserved a good rest. | had a
lovely time with my family - we spent a week in Guernsey where the sun shone bright every day and a week in
Derbyshire where it shone some of the time. The new term has started well—life is busy and purposeful and there is a
great atmosphere in the school.

Balcarras pays tribute to Lynda Cox

In August the school received the terrible news that Lynda Cox, who was SENDCO here for many years had passed
away. Lynda retired from Balcarras in 2009 after a long and highly successful teaching career. Unfortunately
Lynda had been battling cancer for some time.

Lynda was a great teacher and a passionate advocate of inclusive education. She held strong convictions about
supporting and enabling every student to do their best, understanding that some young people face greater
challenges than others. Under her leadership the SEND department at Balcarras was recognised regionally as a
centre of best practice. Lynda was responsible for creating the 'Pupil Passport' which is used to give staff very
specific information about how best to support pupils. She also started the Study Support group which has helped
many pupils with additional needs to maximise their GCSE grades.

Everyone who knew Lynda will be touched by her passing and on behalf of the whole school community | would like to
express our very sincere condolences to her family.

Superb Examination Results

| am delighted to report to you that the examination results in the summer were absolutely superb. I'd like to
congratulate all of our students, their parents and their teachers.

A-level
We celebrated the best ever results in our history. 69% of all A-level grades were awarded at A* to B. To put that in
context that's 10 % higher than the average for Gloucester's selective schools. In terms of value added, we were
once again an ALPS 2 which puts is in the very top A-level providers nationally.

In some ways it's wrong to pick out individuals, however, it's worth acknowledging a few particular achievements.
George Richmond is going to study history at Robinson College Cambridge which is a superb achievement. Sid Smith
will be studying physics at New College Oxford. Theo Cannon is going to Trinity College Cambridge to study maths
and amazingly Theo scored grade 1 on one of his STEP papers and agrade S on the other. Scoring an S is almost
unheard of. It's so rare that no one seems to know what it stands for. My guess is ‘Superb’.

We have record numbers of students going off to study at their chosen university or on their preferred
apprenticeship. We're proud of them all and we wish them well on the next stage of their journey.

AS Results
The AS results were very pleasing. 49% of results were graded A to B which is the second highest we've ever had. It
means that Year 13 have a great base on which to build.

GCSE Results
The results in Year 11 were equally pleasing. 83% of students achieved 5 grade 9 to 4 including English and maths
which is excellent. The vast majority of those students have enrolled in our sixth form but for those who have gone on
to apprenticeships or college we wish you well.
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Celebrating Twenty Years of the Sixth Form

Last Tuesday | welcomed the new Year 12 and told them that it was twenty years to the day since the first cohort of
sixth formers were welcomed to the school. I've no doubt that the opening of our sixth form in 1998 was the single
most important development in the history of the school. The sixth form provides great energy and dynamism to the
school and contributes enormously to the positive and collaborative ethos which we prize. We are proud that the
sixth form continues to provide an excellent education for each and every one of its students.

To mark this anniversary we are renaming the Sixth Form building in honour of our former headteacher Chris Healy.
Chris oversaw the planning, opening and development of the sixth form after his appointment in 1996. From the
start he set the highest standards and was exacting in making sure everything was in place to allow the students to
flourish. This school will always be hugely grateful for his enormous contribution. Tonight there will be a re-naming
ceremony in the sixth form common room.

Improvements to the school over the summer

It's been arelatively light summer in terms of capital works. The front wall has been re-built and looks great. We've
had a full programme of redecoration and re-carpeting in the school as well as the installation of new LED lighting in
various parts of the school. The CCTV system has been updated and new higher resolution cameras installed.

Attendance
At the start of the school year can | urge you to encourage excellent attendance. We know for a fact that
attendance is linked to attainment, so please do encourage your young people to be here every day unless there isa
very good reason not to be.

| Uniform ‘

Similarly can | ask for your support on uniform. High standards of uniform are essential in creating the right sort of
atmosphere in the school.

| Chinese Visit ‘
In October we have 19 Chinese students visiting the school. We are looking for host families, ideally with students in
Year 7,8 or 9. The details are all on the website or please contact the trip co-ordinator Ling Yu on

yul@balcarras.gloucs.sch.uk or 07738859288 if you are interested.

Gift Aid
I'll be writing to you all shortly to ask for your support for the school. We have driven up our gift aid contributions
significantly in recent years. It is important that we continue to do so. This year for the first time the school will
operate an in year deficit—these are tricky times financially and we need all the help we can get.

Open Week / Open Evening
Our Open Week this year runs from Monday September 24* to Thursday September 27*. There will be tours for
prospective parents and children at 9.30am each morning and then Open Evening will run from 6.30pm - 9.00pm on
Thursday. Pupils will be released from school at 1.20pm on Thursday 27* so that the necessary preparations can
take place. Many pupils, though, will be back to work in departments or to act as tour guides so | would like to express
my thanks to their taxi-drivers in advance! Thank you for your help in what is a very important evening for the
school.

School Photographs

The school photographer will be in school on Wednesday 19" September. As in previous years there will be the
opportunity to purchase an individual photograph for Years 7-13, plus Year 7, 11 and Sixth Form group photographs.
In addition, a family photograph will be available. Please return the attached reply slip to Mrs Massey's office by Friday
14 September if you wish a family photograph to be taken.

Paul Greenway, Assistant Headteacher
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Careers

Welcome back to what will be another busy academic year. This term we will be hosting a careers week from October
1st-5th which will incorporate the careers fair on Thursday 4th October from 5.30-7.30pm. During the careers
week there will be opportunities for all pupils (Year 7-13) to reflect on their skills, explore future pathways and have
the opportunity to take part in lunchtime activities too including speaker sessions and speed networking workshops
to find out about future career paths. We hope to see all pupils from Year 10 upwards engage in the sessions that
interest them and attend the careers fair. This term will also see the Year 10 Work Experience week launched via
parents meeting and assemblies. Please check the school calendar for more information and look out for detailed
letters about these events which will follow. Updated and more detailed information about careers events and
Morrisby profiling is also available on the school VLE.

Vicky Bull, Head of Careers

Exam Access Arrangements

Parents should be aware that applications for access arrangements for the summer exams will be submitted by the
end of January 2019. Only applications for temporary illness or injury can be processed after this time. If you have
any queries regarding special arrangements for your child during exams please contact Ms Paris, Exams Officer on
01242 545119 or exams@balcarras.gloucs.sch.uk

Invigilators wanted

We would like to recruit more invigilators to join our excellent team. We particularly need people who are available
between 13 May and 14 June, the busiest time during the external exams. Internal exam periods are between 5 and
10 days in November, January, February and late April. It is preferable if you are available from 8.30am for morning
slots and/or able to cover afternoon exams which tend to finish around 3.30/4pm. This is a paid role. Training would
be provided. To find out more please contact the Exams Office (Ms Christine Paris or Mrs Kate Wilkey) on 01242
545119 or exams@balcarras.gloucs.sch.uk

Christine Paris, Examinations Officer

Music News

Instrumental Tuition

Instrumental lessons in school will start week beginning 10" September, with some staff starting the following week.
If students are signed up and lessons paid for, they should regularly check the noticeboard in the Music foyer. As
soon as we receive timetables, they will be displayed on that board. Please can you remind your sons and daughters
that it is their responsibility to ensure they attend their instrumental lesson on time? Balcarras teachers are used to
students asking to leave their curriculum lesson for an instrumental lesson. The instrumental staff do their best to
find students if they do not appear but his is not always possible and obviously takes up valuable teaching time. If
there are any issues or concerns with instrumental lessons, please contact Mrs Chong or Mrs Newman at school.

Extracurricular Activities
The Music Extracurricular programme has been published and all activities star week beginning 10* September. All
students are welcome to attend groups, regardless of whether they have instrumental lessons in or out of school or
not at alll The provision is varied and there should be something for everyone!l Some require no previous experience.
All require enthusiasm and commitment. Any questions, please see the relevant member of staff or just come along
to arehearsal.

Exam success
Back in July, Emily Chestney took her Grade 8 Flute exam through the Associated Board of the Royal Schools of
Music. She passed that exam with a Distinction - achieving 144 out of 150 which is an absolutely amazing result -
well done Em!
Helen Chong, Director of Music
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Sixth Form Year 12 Parents Information Meeting - 6pm in the Main Hall

A letter has been given to the Year 12's about a parents information meeting this Thursday.
This meeting will give you an opportunity for you to find out more about your son or daughter’s experience in the
sixth form, and for you to gain an overview of their academic career over the next two years.
We look forward to seeing then.
Darren Leatherbarrow, Head of 6th Form

Year 8 Advanced Cycling course

There will be an Advanced Cycling proficiency course for Year 8's later this term. The idea of this is to get pupils
confident in cycling on the road. Pupils will be led by trained instructors who work on a 1:2 ratio. It builds upon the
Cycling proficiency program from primary school although you don't need to have done this course to take part. It
will take part from 8th to 19th October 2017. The course is first come first served. There is a minimal cost for the
course and participants need to provide their own bike and helmet. Mr Pearce will introduce this idea to pupils during
an assembly when letters will be provided, with reply slips. If you are interested in your child taking part or would like
any information then email Mr Pearce jwp@balcarras.gloucs.sch.uk

Jon Pearce, Teacher of Geography

Chelsea’s Choice - Year 8 Pupils

We are very keen to educate pupils about using the internet safely and making pupils aware of the potential dangers
the internet may present. For the last six years, we have arranged for Year 8 pupils to watch the play “Chelsea’s
Choice”. This is an excellent drama production that makes pupils aware of internet safety in an age appropriate
fashion. We think that the best protection we can give to young people is a knowledge of the dangers, so that they
are aware and can protect themselves, as well as letting them know where they can go for help and support if they
are worried.

This year the play will be on Wednesday 21 November and all Year 8 pupils will be involved. The play is performed
by Alter Ego Creative Solutions and if parents are interested they have information about the play on their
website. We hope that this will be a powerful and memorable way to help our young people to stay safe.

Neil Baxter, Deputy Head

GCSE Information Evenings

All Year 10 parents are invited to attend the GCSE Information Evening, Tuesday September 25% at 7pm in the
Hall. During the evening we will share with parents data on your child's potential and information about the structure
of the new style of GCSE. This is an important event at the start of their GCSE journey.

All Year 11 parents are invited to attend the GCSE Information Evening, Wednesday September 19* at 7pm in the
Hall. During the evening we will share with parents data on your child's potential and information about the support
that will be available for each pupil. This is an important event and marks the beginning of the build-up towards the

GCSE Exams in May and June.
Gary Towers, Assistant Headteacher

Duke of Edinburgh’s Gold Award Expedition ‘
Once again Balcarras sent out a super-sized party of year 12 students to do their Gold Expedition in the Peak
District over the summer holidays. This year's group names followed a largely aquatic theme: Bullet Ant, Otter,
Platypus, Starfish and Mexican Walking Fish, but in fact the hills were surprisingly dry. Once again they all passed
with flying colours and emerged with tales to tell and a few blisters.
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